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Brrrr … slish-slosh … bam! The
sounds of a rare winter snowfall. Children
throwing snowballs and sliding down slick
hills make for wonderful memories.
Happy New Year to all. We’re beginning
the year with several topics of discussion.

The neighborhood steering committee
on gas lease proposals is still diligently
working with Colt Exploration. Some
revisions were made in lease language that
didn’t particularly address the
committee’s two primary concerns — the
methods of operation and inclusion of all
of Mistletoe Heights. The committee
hasn’t yet made any firm recommendation
on the acceptance of the proposed gas
lease contracts. I understand that some
anxious residents haven’t made up their
minds. Please consider carefully any
contracts that may be offered.

The next topic is the ongoing
development east of Jerome Street. As
you may know, several houses on
Harrison Avenue have been considered
for demolition. Two, at 2112 and 2116
Harrison, have been approved for
demolition. However, the house at 2126
Harrison may have some historical value.
Our Historical Preservation Committee
has toured the house and will provide a
collaborative summary of its findings.

Hao Tran

Letter from the president

(Continued on page 2)

(Continued on page 6 )

When our East
Coast graduate
buddies found
out we were
moving to Texas
(eons ago), the
first thing out of
their mouths was:
“Texas, where all of
the guys in cowboy
boots are living off of
their oil and gas wells.”
But, because we moved
during the beginning of
the bust, we didn’t see
many rich guys in cow-
boy boots during our
early years in Grapevine.

Fast forward 18
years, and … are we now
going to have our very own
“rich guys in cowboy boots living off
of their gas wells” in our peaceful ham-
let of Mistletoe Heights?

Frankly, when I envision the im-
age of gas wells in my neighborhood,
my blood pressure starts to rise.
People, this in an outrage! That a his-
toric neighborhood would be consid-
ering allowing gas wells in the area is
beyond ludicrous. It is an abomination
and pure folly!

To begin with, consider the envi-
ronmental impact and damage that are

A pact with the devil?
Gas Drilling 

By Alexia Strout-Dapaz

inevitable with
drilling. Believe
me, as a former
employee of an
oil and gas drill-
ing and explora-

tion company, I
could write a treatise

on the environmental
impact of drilling. It’s in-

teresting that the city of
Fort Worth chose not to
do an impact study. As as-
sistant city attorney Sarah
Fullenwider put it so elo-
quently: “The state
doesn’t require us to do
environmental impact
studies, so we will not be

doing them.”
When you’re being flirted with

by easy money, who the heck cares
about environmental impact?! Who
wants to be bothered by the incon-
venient truth of our individual and
collective carbon footprint? Isn’t
the Earth our plaything and meant
to be consumed and destroyed
much to our mindless delight?

NEIGHBORHOOD
MEETING & POTLUCK

February 20, 2007, 6:30pm
Fire Station #8 on Rosedale



(President’s Letter - continued from page 1)

Meanwhile, two new “historically correct” homes will
be built on vacant lots on Morphy Street. The developer
has shown me these plans and I invite all to review the
renderings. The Historic and Cultural Landmarks
Commission and city planners have reviewed these plans
and they appear to be in sync with Mistletoe Heights’
historical guidelines.

Last, Berkeley Place residents Jennifer Tayag and
Carol Jones are leading Friends of Tillery Park. The
group has been awarded a $25,000 matching grant from
the Fort Worth Parks and Community Services
Department to beautify and renovate historic Tillery
Park. This grant is part of a city-wide park department
program to improve the city’s parks.

Several other neighborhood organizations have been
awarded similar grants. The Web site is
www.TilleryPark.org, at which you can find more
information about the project. On Feb. 1, Design Day
will launch this project and surrounding neighboring
communities are asked to provide input on its design. 
So, kids, get out your markers and pencils and start
creating your “dream” park.

Those of you who have an e-mail address, please
send it to info@mistletoeheights.com so that you can be
added to the electronic distribution list.  Technology has
made communication fast and convenient. We still have
the newsletter, but the e-mail list has served as a
supplemental means of communication for more urgent
news such as crime notices, lost pets, etc.

Our next neighborhood meeting will be Tuesday,
Feb. 20 at 6 p.m. at 2320 Harrison Ave. (but I would
love to have volunteers for subsequent meetings). I
promise to have food at all the meetings during my term
and it won’t be cookies or punch. It could be my
grandmother’s egg rolls or my own coconut lychee ice
cream. Bet you haven’t had that before.

See you all soon.
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The Cleaning
Doctors

817 274 5666 ext. 409

“When your house is ill, we’re the pill.”
Locally owned and operated by
Heather and Michelle Medley

Goddess
Boutique

Pamper yourself
with

Party Dresses
Designer Denim, Tops

and
Jewelry

817-924-9894
1632 Park Place Avenue
Foprt Worth, TX 76110
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E-Chatter

Here are excerpts and/or summaries of the neigh-
borhood e-mails since the last issue. 

Want to get on the MHA e-mail list?? You can e-
mail Tom Richey at
vicepresident@mistletoeheights.com or you can go to
the MHA Web site
[www.mistletoeheights.com]
and find the join-up link.

Subject: Car break-
ins 

Someone got into my
car that was parked in
front of our house a few
days ago.  It wasn’t
locked because the
convertible top is worth
more than anything
inside the car. They
went through the glove
compartment and took a pullover jacket and a black
ball cap from behind the seat. 

Today we noticed that someone had gone through
our unlocked van in back of the house. This has been
within the last couple of days. They went through
everything and took a cellphone headset and another
electronic device for which they would have no
use. Nothing else was bothered, but there wasn’t
much of value there anyway. It looks like a pretty
unsophisticated operation, but they got us twice at
2340 Mistletoe Ave.  I have called the police just to
get it on record, but I asked that no one come out to
investigate. So, watch out, and do call the police even
if nothing of consequence is taken.  Jeff Gibbons

Subject: Theft from mail box 
 A Fort Worth Day Labor Center employee

delivering fliers took the Christmas cards out of my
mail box that goes into the house. I heard the mail box
flap and went to get my mail delivery. There was no
mailman in sight and no mail delivery truck. There was
a man crossing the street from my house. He took the
mail and tore open a couple of envelopes as he was
on a neighbor’s porch then threw them down. I went
over to see if it was my mail and it was. He decided
there was no money or checks in the envelopes, so he
threw the others on the next neighbor’s front porch.
There were 7 envelopes in all. Mr neighbor, Robert,

got in his car and found the truck and supervisor and told
him what happened. I called the Day Labor Center tele-
phone number and reported it. The supervisor  came to my
house and offered any help we might need. I called the
neighborhood police office, but got a recording. Barbara

Sutter 2316 Harrison Ave. 
 
Subject: Re: FW: Theft

from mail box
I live across the street from

Ms. Sutter and she may not be
the only household to have a theft
from their mailbox.  I found a
ripped-open envelope from
another household on our block.

 When I returned the envelope to
the owner, they had no explanation
but indicated that the envelope did

not contain any money (or checks). 
Also, on Saturday, I was doing some yard work (raking

leaves) in the backyard when a stranger suddenly walked in
on me.  He apologized for coming onto our property and
began the tale of “running out of gas and if I could help.” I
just waved him off, but should have called the police. I do
not think he could have seen me from the street and I
suspect he was going to take a look at the open garage.  I
describe him as a white man, dark hair, wearing a green
baseball cap. John Hastings  2323 Harrison Ave.

Subject: Car Windows 
Has anyone else had a problem with car windows being

shot out recently? Looked like a BB or pellet gun. Police
said to file a report if I wanted to, found a bullet, or if it
continues. Ben Guttery 1211 Clara St.

Subject: Update on the dog that we found. 
From: Sarah Murphey [murphey2@hotmail.com]  
 Regarding the Jack Russell mix that I found at the 2200

block of Irwin and Forest Park: Alan and I were unable to
keep the dog inside because we have two cats who do
NOT like dogs. We kept him in the backyard for a few
hours, but because it is not really a dog- friendly back yard
(not much room to run around), we took him to Alan’s
parents’ house in Berkeley. He stayed inside with Alan’s
parents and their two dogs, and was really sweet and well
behaved, but was exhibiting signs of worms. Alan’s mom
discovered that the dog did in fact have worms, and then



Friends of Tillery Park  
January 2, 2007 -- Friends of Tillery Park has been

awarded a $25,000 Fort Worth Parks and Community Services
Department matching grant to beautify and renovate historic
Tillery Park. This grant is part of a citywide park department
program to improve the city’s parks.  Several other neighbor-
hood organizations have been awarded similar grants. 

 Jennifer Tayag, president of Friends of Tillery Park, said,
“The matching grant program will allow for the much-needed
replacement of the existing playground equipment and improve-
ment to the landscaping within Tillery Park. The project is a
community-built approach and will require many hours of
volunteer work and matching contributions from a variety of
sources. The renovation project is a joint effort with the local
business community and all residents in the surrounding
neighborhoods.” The park is located directly off Forest Park
Boulevard to the west. 

Leathers & Associates of Ithaca, New York
<www.leathersassociates.com>  has been retained to assist in
the community-built project. Leathers, a nationally recognized
playground design group whose playground design and commu-
nity playground concepts have been featured in Smithsonian
Magazine, Readers Digest and on Sesame Street, has success-
fully completed over 1,700 playgrounds worldwide. 
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noticed that he had fleas. As much as they liked the dog,
they were just too worried about the health of their own
dogs (especially the 2-month-old Boston terrier that
they just brought home) to keep him at their house.
Since we still had not found the owners, and the leads
that we had gotten through the e-mails turned out to be
dead ends, we came to the difficult conclusion that, as
the owners must not be receiving these e-mails and that
we were unable to keep him ourselves, he would have
the best chance of being reunited with his owners and
would be treated for his worms and fleas if we took him
to the humane society’s lost and found. They will hold
him in the lost and found for 72 hours, after which time
they will evaluate him for adoption. So, if you hear
ANYTHING about anyone missing a dog, please tell
them about this little guy!! He is at the Humane
Society’s lost and found on East Lancaster and will be
there for the next three days. They require some sort of
proof of ownership, such as a picture or a vet record to
claim the dog. The most frustrating part of all of this is
that the dog was wearing a harness, but not a tag.
PLEASE make sure that your dog is wearing a tag so
that if he ever gets out, we can return him to you
quickly. I only wish that he had been wearing one.
Sarah & Alan

Subject: Trinity Park road project  
According to this morning’s Star-Telegram, the

proposal to put a road through the northern part of
Trinity Park is dead.  The road appeared primarily
designed so that the residents of the So 7 development
could go south on University and avoid the intersection
at University and Camp Bowie. The project apparently
died due to lack of funding and community opposition. 

 

(Continued on the next page)
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February 1, 2007, marks the official kickoff of the project as
the community hosts Design Day. John Dean, a Leathers & Associ-
ates designer, will spend the entire day meeting with children and
other members of the community, listening to their ideas and creat-
ing a customized design for the park.   

Friends of Tillery Park is a charitable organization formed for
the sole purpose of renovating and beautifying Tillery Park. As of
the date of this press release the organization was pending
501(c)(3) classification. 

For the record

Email your pictures of current neighborhood
events - big or small - to the ‘For the record’ column at

twoearsup@charter.net.

Kate Blanton and Evan Claire Kendrick behind the biggest
snow man they could muster before they came home for hot
chocolate. (Photo: Wendy Blanto)

For further information contact: 
Jennifer Tayag, 2213 Hawthorne Ave., 817-926-

2065
Carol Van Zandt Jones 2036 Glenco Terrace,
Fort Worth, TX 76110 817-296-4680.

UPCOMING
NEIGHBORHOOD  MEETING

AND POTLUCK DINNER

February 20, 2007, 6:30pm
FIRE STATION #8

on Rosedale at 12th Avenue
(in the Truck Bay)

The Fire Station # 8 is a great venue for our
meeting. We will have more space to spread out
and conduct our business and the station will
provide tours and we can meet the firemen who
service our neighborhood.

We will be in the truck bay with no seating so
bring a folding chair and a dish to share.

The following are just some of the topics we will
be discussing:

Gas Drilling Leases
Tillery Park Design
Mistletoe Station Development (Harrison

and Morphy)
Victoria Gardens (north of

Leslie/Mistletoe)
Historical Committee Report

If there are other concerns, please let me know.
I never decline a moment to share food and the
opportunity to meet our firemen and see an
architecturally built station.  Hope to see you
there.

Hao Tran,
MHNA President

Find out more about the public art “United We Stand”
displayed at the Fire Station # 8 by visiting
www.fwpublicart.org/nu_site/page.php/id/featured_project
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(Continued from page one.)

Interestingly enough, the negligence and
cavalier attitude of our City Council members
remind me of the parable of the temptation of
Faustus and his violin. Remember, he makes a
pact with the devil. Familiarize yourself with this
one, because, by signing a lease contract with a
gas driller, you may walk in his shoes. Or, if you
need a different image, think of Jerry Garcia in
his rendition of the Grateful Dead’s “Friend of
the Devil” – “he took my twenty-dollar bill and
vanished in the air.”

If environmental impact doesn’t outrage you,
consider quality-of-life issues. A neighborhood
is an interconnected system of human and ani-
mal bonds. What one neighbor does or does
not do potentially affects another neighbor. A
neighbor plants a trash tree, your roof could be
impacted; a neighbor doesn’t pick up after their
dog, and you could end up with a smelly shoe
… and car.

Consider the noise and traffic level increases,
the lights and sounds that will disturb your sleep,
your safety and your peace of mind. All this
havoc for a bit of lunch money? (This is what I
recall our former Mistletoe Heights president
saying in regard to the monetary gain.)

Please, before you decide to sign any pro-
spective lease contracts, consider the puzzle
piece you represent in the whole of Mistletoe
Heights. Talk to other people, in other neigh-
borhoods, about their experiences and regrets
with gas drilling in their own neighborhood ham-
lets. How were they affected personally? How
was their neighborhood impacted? Can their
neighborhood ever recover? And, finally, who
was killed or maimed as a result of the drilling?

Furthermore, consider the makeup of the
Mistletoe Heights steering committee on gas drill-
ing. What are the backgrounds of the members
and what conflicts of interest are plainly evident?
Consider familiarizing yourself with the results
of gas drilling in Fort Worth neighborhoods with
FWCanDo’s DVD. (I have a copy that you are
more than welcome to borrow).

Finally, familiarize yourself with the parable
of Faustus, or listen to the Grateful Dead. Will
you be the next, metaphorically speaking, to

make a pact with the devil? Remember, every neighborhood is an inter-
locking set of puzzle pieces. Use your piece wisely … please.

P.S.: I may not have the most lunch money, but the little I have was not
a result of destroying my neighborhood. Take you out to lunch sometime?

(Alexia Strout-Dapaz lives at 2201 Mistletoe Ave. Her phone number
is 817-921-2321 home.)
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Report on Jan. 20 meeting of the gas lease steering committee
By Mike Windsor

The Mistletoe Heights steering committee on the gas lease
proposals met for a couple of hours on Jan. 20.  Working
with an oil and gas attorney, the committee had a contract
addendum prepared for the lease that Colt Exploration had
proposed.

The addendum addressed a number of concerns of the
committee, especially issues of surface use and eminent do-
main.  The addendum was sent to Colt for review.  Unfortu-
nately, Colt did not accept most of the limitations on surface
use and eminent domain that the committee felt were vital to
protecting the quality of life in our neighborhood.

Other companies, however, have expressed interest in ob-
taining leases in Mistletoe Heights, and the representative of
one company has indicated that his company would be will-
ing to accept more restrictive surface-use pro-visions.  The
committee hopes that additional communication with these

companies will produce proposed leases within the next two
weeks.

Once again, the committee believes that the quality of
life in our neighborhood far outweighs the relatively small
amount that residents will receive from gas drilling over the
life of a lease.  Therefore, restrictions on surface use and
eminent domain are extremely important to any lease.  Ad-
ditionally, the committee wants to make sure, insofar as pos-
sible, that the company that obtains our leases can actually
bring in a producing well in a reasonable amount of time.

As of this moment, no lease has been offered other than
the initial Colt lease, and the committee is not willing to en-
dorse or recommend that lease because it does not contain
safeguards that the committee believes are necessary. This
is a work in progress, and the committee hopes that the
delay will be justified by a better lease.
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By Jack Kendrick

Yard of the Month: 1424 Mistletoe Drive

After the spring-like December weather, the
extremes of January have left many of our
neighborhood’s yards in a real survival mode.
With each new weather alert, more and more
homeowners are protectively landscaping even
their pansies with layers of blankets and sheets. 

Fortunately for the yard-of-the-month
committee, one yard has stepped up to the plate

in a most colorful way. The lush, deep green
lawn at 1424 Mistletoe Drive stands out among
the monochrome uniformity and really draws the
eye to the two magnificent oak trees.

The homeowners achieved this verdant
green effect in the dead of winter by over-
seeding a traditional St. Augustine with winter
rye for an amazing effect of seasonal color. 



FOR SALE: Entertainment center.
$450. Thomasville "American Revival".
W 64, D 23, H 54. Call Stephanie
817-926-0372, or I can email you photos.
stmonks@yahoo.com

Mistletoe Heights Pet Sitters Grand
Opening, February 1, 2007. Bonded and
Red Cross Animal First Aid certified.
Single or miltiple visits.
www.mistletoeheightspetsitters.com for
information, fees, etc.  Reservations and
interviews: online or telephone.
817-887-5749.

Math Tutor: Retired high school math
teacher. Have been tutoring in the area
for 13 years. Pre-Algebra through Pre-
Calculus.
Abbie Steffler 817-922-0780.

Up to your ears in stuff? Bursting at the
seams with clutter? Let me help you reclaim
your space. Rediscover the serenity and
easy living of well-organized closets,
cupboards, rooms or even your whole
home. For a free consultation, call Leslie
Houston at 817-917-6563 or e-mail her at
llhtexas@aol.com.

Early Childhood Music: Mistletoe
Musikgarten offers classes in SW Fort
Worth for children from birth to age seven.
With nine years of experience, certifications
in early childhood music, and a UNT music
degree, I love sharing the joy of music with
young families. Call Carol Spencer at
817.927.3240 about  year-round classes,
or visit my web site at
www.MistletoeMusik.com.

N e i g h b o r h o o d

C l a s s i f i e d s
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Babysitter: Paschal student with CPR training
available to babysit evenings and weekends. Call
Jenny at 817-727-3285.

Dreaming of a lush and Texas-tough
landscape? Wanting to relax and unwind
enjoying the flight of butterflies and
hummingbirds? Seeking the aromatherapy of a
night-blooming garden? Contact Alexia Strout-
Dapaz at either (817) 921-4820 or at
astroutdapaz@yahoo.com

Estate Appraisals and Liquidation Service
Certified appraiser with the International Society
of Appraisers, in business in Mistletoe Heights for
over 10 years. Terri Ellis, Mistletoe Estate
Sales, 926-9424.

Arbonne~Swiss formulated products pure,
safe and beneficial for everyone. All of
Arbonne’s products are dermatologist tested,
botanically-based, pH correct, hypoallergenic
and formulated without animal bi-products,
mineral oil, dye or fragrances. 45 day $ back
guarantee. For information call Joan at
817.920.1440 or email 4paws4@sbcglobal.net.

Mary Kay Cosmetics Paula Cady Russell at
2201 Mistletoe Blvd. is a Mary Kay consultant.
Call her at 921-6377 for a free makeover, gift
service or if you’ve “lost” your consultant.

No Time for Your Yard? Give me a call! I’m
your Mistletoe Heights neighbor and I can offer
you competitive pricing and plenty of references.
Call Daniel Tice at 817-797-0307.

How to Get the Most Out of Your Estate Sale.
We are Vintage Sales, recognized in North Texas
as being trusted, versatile and knowledgeable. Our
experienced staff will handle every detail and help
you get the most out of your estate sale. Phone
Anne Bourland at 924-5959 for a consultation or
email her at apbourland@aol.com to receive
notices of upcoming events.

Reading Tutor Certified Teacher, reading
specialty, available to help your child improve
numerous reading skills. Very reasonable rates
and personalized attention. Call Teri Brewer 817-
924-6145.
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Bruce C. Border, CFP
2453 Forest Park Blvd.
Fort Worth, Texas 76110

817-926-8056

DON’T FORGET!

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING
and POTLUCK

February 20, 2007, 6:30pm

Fire Station #8 on Rosedale
(in the Truck Bay)

Ads are free for Mistletoe Heights residents and may be submitted to the editor.  The
deadline is the 20th of each month.  Ads must be renewed monthly except for service
classifieds (i.e.: babysitting, mowing, etc.), which are renewed yearly.  If you would like to
renew, discontinue or update your ad, please notify the editor at 817-921-2120 or
twoearsup@charter.net.



Helpful Phone Numbers, Emails Addresses and Websites

City Code Violations

City of Fort Worth

Police - Non-Emergency

Garage Sale Permits

Graffiti Abatement

Lily B. Clayton Elementary

Paschal High School

Historical Preservation (Julie Lawless)

Southside Preservation Hall

The T/Longhorn Trolley

Trinity Railway Express

Wendy Davis - City Council District 9

392-1234

392-2255

335-4222

392-7851

212-2700

922-6660

922-6600

392-8012

926-2800

215-8600

215-8600

392-8809

Phone

julie.lawless@fortworthgov.org

HallTess@earthlink.net

district9@fortworthgov.org

www.fortworthgov.org

it.ftworth.isd.tenet.edu/116/

www.southsidepreservation.com

www.the-t.com

www.trinityrailwayexpress.org

ci.fort-worth.tx.us

Email Website

Street Reps (listed by blocks) Publishing InformationMHA Officers

President
Hao Tran 350-4710
Vice-President
Tom Richey 923-7352
Secretary
The Peiperts 926-4117
Treasurer
Leslie Houston 923-3161
Newsletter Editor
Sevan Melikyan 921-2120
Historic Preservation Committee
Heather White 266-8299
Street Rep Captains
Pat Hale (East) 924-5263
Gaye Reed (West) 921-0009
Welcome Baskets
Joy Teague 923-2330
Advertising Manager
Jack Kendrick 924-2800
Newby Park
Patsy Slocum 923-5510
City Liaison
Mike Windsor 377-0060
Historian
Wyatt Teague 923-2330
Yard of the Month
Lorri and Jack Kendrick 923-5510

MHA YEARLY DUES
Dues are $5, $10, $25 or more.
Your dues help to defer the cost
of this newsletter, the Mistletoe
Heights phone directory and
many other neighborhood
functions.  Dues are accepted by
Leslie Houston (call for address -
923-3161).

2200 W. Rosedale South
Carrie Johnson 926-9776
2300 W. Rosedale South
Kimberly Helixon 927-4641
2200 Irwin
Gary Willis 924-4000
2300 Irwin
Sue Duvall 926-8714
2100/2200 Mistletoe Blvd.
Gil DeHoyos 926-6409
2300/2400 Mistletoe Blvd.
Lisa Stewart 924-9666
2100/2200 West Magnolia
Sherry Choate 923-7335
2300 West Magnolia
Susan Pressley 923-6061
2100 Harrison
Elizabeth Sims 926-3548
2200 Harrison & Jerome
Edward Alvarez
2300/2400 Harrison
Faye Dowdle 926-7571
2100 Mistletoe Ave.
Neataw Engels 927-2468
2200 Mistletoe Ave.
Richard/Christi Yantis 924-2857
2300 Mistletoe Ave.
Sam & Jack Bradbury 924-9869

Neighborhood Police Officer
East of Forest Park
Officer Leah T. Wagner
Office 871-8885
Mobile 991-8473
Pager 998-0673
Email:
Leah.Wagner@fortworthgov.org

2100 Edwin
Lynn Herrera 926-9991
2200 Edwin
Wyatt Teague 923-2330
2300 Edwin
Tom Richey 923-7352
2100 Weatherbee
Judy Gude 926-8843
2200 Weatherbee
Susan Harwell 923-8806
1100 Clara
Jack and Lorri Kendrick 924-2800
1200 Clara
Betty Arvin 924-7088
1100 Buck
Kate Herring 921-9027
1200/1300 Buck
Simone Scott 924-3838
2100 Morphy
Debra Tice 921-4651
1100 Mistletoe Dr.
Kim Musgrove 923-6785
1200 ñ 1500 Mistletoe Dr.
Rochelle Graham 927-2967
2300 Mistletoe Dr.
Sandy Tarpley 924-9215
Forest Park Blvd.
Steve McReynolds 926-7955

Neighborhood Police Officer
West of Forest Park
Officer Kirk Byrom
Office 871-5471
Mobile 992-0185
Pager 998-0689
Email:
Kirk.Byrom@fortworthgov.org

EDITORIAL POLICY

Articles and letters to the editor
are welcomed.  To be published
as written, letters must be
addressed to the editor, signed
and include a phone number.
Anonymous letters will not be
published.  Articles may be
submitted for publication,
signed or unsigned, subject to
approval and editing by the
editor.  Letters to the editor are
limited to a half page
(approximately 350 words).
P l e a s e  s u b m i t  t o
twoearsup@charter.net or 1114
Buck Avenue.  The deadline is
the 20th of each month.

ADVERTISING  INFORMATION

To place an advertisement or for
actual mechanical sizes, please
call Jack Kendrick at 924-2800.

Ad rates are:
Business card size $18, 1/4 page
$36, 1/3 page $54, half page $61,
full page $120, and pre-printed
8-1/2 x 11 insert fliers $60.

The deadline is the 20th of each
month.


